Miller, Diane M. (CDC/NIOSH/EID)

From: MacMahon, Kathleen (CDC/NIOSH/EID)
Sent: Thursday, January 08, 2009 12:28 PM

To: Miller, Diane M. (CDC/NIOSH/EID)

Subject: FW: Hexavalent Chromium Comment Period

----- Original Message-----

From: PLSusi@aol.com [mailto:PLSusi@aol.com]
Sent: Mon 1/5/2009 11:16 AM

To: MacMahon, Kathleen (CDC/NIOSH/EID)

Cc: PStafford@cpwr.com; PSC Janie Gittleman
Subject: Hexavalent Chromium Comment Period

Hello Kathleen - CPWR and the Building and Construction Trades Department, AFL-CIO would like to
prepare and submit comments to the NIOSH docket for the "NIOSH Criteria Update: Occupational
Exposure to Hexavalent Chromium". Unfortunately, we were not aware of the request until early
December and given the holidays it will be difficult to submit comments with adequate input from the
Building Trades by the Jan 31 deadline.

CPWR has some new data which has not yet been published related to hexavalent chromium content in
Portland cement. In addition, a wealth of information was submitted to OSHA by CPWR and various
building trades unions during OSHA rule-making on hexavalent chromium. It will take us considerable
time to update and compile all this information and review and comment on the NIOSH draft document.
We believe our comments will be an important contribution to your efforts to create a well researched
and useful criteria document.

We are requesting an extension for our written comments of 60 days if at all possible. If this isn't
possible and there is any flexibility on dates please let me know.

We would also like to attend the public meeting and possibly provide some oral comments. | will
contact the Docket office to request our participation in that meeting. Thanks for your help and
consideration of this request. pam

Pam Susi

Exposure Assessment Program Director

CPWR - the Center for Construction Research and Training
8484 Georgia Ave,, Suite 1000

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Marlton, NJ Office:
Phone : 856-985-9300
Fax: 856-985-4545

CPWR Main Office
Phone: 301-578-8500
Fax: 301-578-8572

New year..new news. Be the first to know what is making headlines <http://www.aol.com/?
ncid=emlcntaoclcom00000026> .




